

## THE TERRITORIAL

STORIGHT OF THE PROPERTY OF TH

TUCSON CHAPTER OF THE ARIZONA COUNCIL OF CHAPTERS
MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA

**APRIL 2025** 

National MOAA and the Tucson MOAA Chapter are non-partisan





### FROM THE EAGLES NEST

## Ann Hollis, USAF LtCol (Ret) Tucson Chapter President

This month, at our luncheon on April 24, we present scholarships to cadets/midshipmen from ROTC, University of Arizona. Contact Ann Hollis if you plan to attend.

The Thursday, April 24 meeting will be held at <u>The Hungry Fox</u>, 4637 E. Broadway & Swan, beginning at 1130 a.m. You order from a special menu. The price of \$18 covers the meal, beverage, tax, and tip.

The Tucson chapter is also presenting MOAA awards to four different JROTC cadets at Cienega, Cholla, Desert View, and Flowing Wells high schools this month in recognition of leadership in their respective programs.

The March luncheon presentation by Randy Phelps, USAR MAJ (Ret), who in 1968 was a UH-1C helicopter pilot with the 240th Assault Helicopter Company, known as the Greyhounds, stationed at Fire Base Bearcat in Vietnam, was thought-provoking and executed with details including film footage. He spoke about the men he got to know there, especially those who died; they lost 30% of their company during his tour. It was a phenomenal presentation. Thank you, Randy.

The next MOAA Vail meeting is scheduled for Saturday, April 19, at <u>Del Lago Golf Course</u> <u>Restaurant</u> in Vail. We have added new

members and look forward to others joining. The following meeting will be on Saturday, May 17, at the same location.

The Thursday, May 22 MOAA Tucson meeting, will feature Steve Smith, Maj, USAF, (Ret) will speak about military music during the Civil War and at Ft Lowell during the 1880's Indian War. He is a member of the Old Arizona Brass Band, which reenacts the Ft. Lowell 4th Cavalry Band. We will take a break during the summer and will restart our meetings on Thursday, Sep 25.

Please renew your 2025 dues, if you have not done so. Contact the Membership Chair, Randy Long, Capt USAF (Ret), PhD (614) 595-5532, RLLong@att.net.

We continue to raise funds for our scholarships to the University of Arizona ROTC cadets. For those who don't know, we focus on freshmen or sophomores who do not have scholarships and are in need of additional funding.

Several officers of your chapter will be attending the AZ Council of Chapters in Surprise, AZ, on May 2. If you are interested in hearing updates from MOAA National with great ideas for local chapters to implement, contact Ann Hollis for further information.

I hope to see you at the April 24 luncheon.

# Upcoming Tucson Chapter Meetings May 22:

## **Steve Smith, Maj, USAF, (Ret)**

# Military music during the Civil War and at Ft Lowell during the 1880's Indian War.

Venue: The Hungry Fox / Time: 1130

4637 E. Boardway

June, July, and August Summer Break Meetings Resume in September

#### **Table of Contents**

- 1 The Eagles Nest
- 2 Tucson/Vail Chapter Meetings
- 3 Legislative Update
- 4 BudgetUpdate
- 5 Surviving Spouse & Personal Affairs

6

- 7 Surviving Spouse & Personal Affairs
- 8 Tucson Chapter info

#### **MOAA Tucson / Vail Meeting**

MOAA Tucson / Vail will hold its next meeting Saturday, April 19 at Del Lago Golf Restaurant, in Vail, at 1130. Please let me know if you will attend and please invite any military officers (active or retired) you know to attend. Please come and participate. We have added new members and look forward to others joining.

Col Tom Owens
Past President, MOAA Tucson Chapter
520-400-9561 cell https://tucsonmoaa.org/

#### WHO CAN JOIN THE MOAA TUCSON CHAPTER?

MOAA membership is open to all officers, commissioned or warrant, whether on active duty, retired, former, reserve or national guard and their surviving spouse of all the eight uniformed services, including the Army, Navy, Marines, Air Force, Space Force, Coast Guard, National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA), and the Public Health Service. To join the Tucson Chapter, click the Join Our Chapter button on our Chapter's home page: <a href="http://www.tucsonmoaa.org/">http://www.tucsonmoaa.org/</a>.

The **Tucson MOAA Board** meets the first Wednesday of the month, at 2 p.m. via ZOOM. Members are invited to submit items for consideration not later than one week prior to the meeting to the President at annhollis@usa.net. If you desire to participate, please email rorvik@orvik.com to receive the access link.

#### **MOAA Tucson Chapter Mission**

- 1. Advocate and support MOAA national goals.
- 2. Advocate and support the Arizona and metro Tucson programs, activities, and proposed legislation.
- 3. Encourage and promote a spirit of volunteerism and participation in programs and activities beneficial to Tucson civic and military communities.

## LEGISLATIVE UPDATE



By Polly Parks, The Territorial Editor

(Photo from MOAA website) On a chilly April 9, 2025, more than 150 members canvassed House and Senate office buildings, meeting with lawmakers and their staffs to promote MOAA's legislative priorities for the 119th Congress during this year's Advocacy in Action. The MOAA members also shared an important message regarding ongoing government efficiency efforts: the key to efficiency efforts is not breaking faith with Troops and Veterans.

MOAA's work to end an unjust pay offset faced by tens of thousands of combat-injured veterans took off on April 2. MOAA. and 52 fellow military and veterans service organizations, including the American Legion, Veterans of Foreign Wars, AMVETS, and the Wounded Warrior Project, signed a letter to every member of the 119<sup>th</sup> Congress seeking their support for the Major Richard Star Act.

In March, both the House and Senate re-introduced the bill. The legislation (<u>S. 1032</u> | <u>H.R. 2102</u>) addresses a long-standing and unjust offset by authorizing concurrent receipt of DoD retired pay and VA disability for those injured in a combat zone and forced to medically retire.

Visit the Action Center to weigh in on these and other MOAA priorities.

#### ACES Act - Support Needed

Senator Mark Kelly has reintroduced the ACES Act (S. 201), which has been assigned to the Senate Committee on Veterans' Affairs. This legislation would fund a study by the National Academies of Sciences, Engineering, and Medicine to examine the prevalence and mortality of cancer among active-duty aircrew.

Your voice makes a difference! Reach out directly: Senator Mark Kelly Website | Continued on page 4

#### **Legislative Update** continued from page 3

#### ARIZONA LEGISLATIVE INFORMATION

**Keep up the Momentum!** We are making progress on the four bills we support in the Arizona Senate and House, but as the session winds down, we must maintain strong advocacy efforts to ensure their passage.

The bills are: **HB2672: Property Tax Exemption for Disabled Veterans** – Under review by the Senate Rules Committee, chaired by Senator Farnsworth. **SB1155: Pay Equity for USPHS/NOAA** – Under review by the House Ways and Means Committee (Chair: Rep. Olson) and the House Rules Committee (Chair: Rep. Hendrix). **SB1704: VDF Monies for State Veterans Homes** – Under review by the House Rules Committee, chaired by Rep. Hendrix. **SB1021: In-State Tuition for ROTC Cadets** – Passed all House committees, now awaiting a final vote. **URGENT ACTION:** Contact your representative and ask them to vote YES!

## **Budget Update**

By Polly Parks, The Territorial Editor Reprinted from the DM-RAO April-June Newsletter

On Friday, March 14, with hours to go, nine Senate Democrats broke ranks and joined Senate Republicans (minus Rand Paul, R-KY) to suspend debate on a final Continuing Resolution (CR). The Senate then considered three amendments. All three, including an amendment by Sen. Tammy Duckworth (D-ILL) to reinstate veterans who were fired from their federal jobs by President Trump, failed in a party-line vote. The Senate then voted on the Continuing Resolution, which passed 54-46. President Trump signed the bill on Saturday, March 15.

The six-month CR keeps defense spending at the FY2024 level of \$892.5 billion but adds \$6 billion for the Pentagon to cover a 2025 NDAA 4.5% increase in troop pay and an additional 10% boost for junior enlisted personnel. The extra funds also earmarked \$1.5 billion for an Arleigh Burke-class destroyer the Navy did not ask for.

The CR effectively replaces the FY2025 budget with FY2024 top-line dollars through September 30. This is expected to impact readiness and services. However, the CR gives more latitude than the non-partisan FY2025 budget and FY2025 National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) to move funds around without congressional concurrence or requesting additional funding.

While the federal courts have pushed back at President Trump's White House Office of Department of Government Efficiency (DOGE) efforts to wholesale dismantle Departments and Agencies and fire staff without adhering to federal laws and contracts, it is increasingly clear that once the White House releases a proposed budget, it will include significant Civil Service Reductions in Force (RIF) across broad swaths of the government, including DoD and the Armed Forces civilians, the Veterans Administration (VA), Social Security Administration (SSA), Medicare, Medicaid, and Continued on page 5

#### **Budget Update** continued from page 4

the Internal Revenue Service (IRS).

While the DOGE touts the ability of Artificial Intelligence (AI) to replace human capital, efforts thus far in dismantling key services do not look promising. An AI-generated scrub of agency personnel has resulted in re-hires as key personnel were eliminated. Similarly, the AI scrub of government websites of any keywords the administration considered to reflect its anti-diversity-equity-inclusion (DEI) Executive Order has diverted personnel from mission-critical assignments across the government and impacted morale.

However, the 8% in defense spending ordered by SecDef Hegseth in a February 18<sup>th</sup> memo appears to have fallen by the wayside. Leo Shane III of Defense News reported on April 8 that during a press event, President Trump "offered the outline for total defense spending in the fiscal 2026 budget" of \$1 trillion, a nearly 12% increase over current spending. The President stated, "We're going to be approving a budget, and I'm proud to say, actually, the biggest one we've ever done for the military. \$1 trillion. Nobody has seen anything like it. We are getting a very, very powerful military. We have things under order now."

Meanwhile, the President and his administration have not submitted an FY2026 budget for the House and Senate to consider. Normally, Congress takes a recess in August, and the House and Senate hash out their versions to reconcile before the September 30 deadline. This year, House and Senate Republicans are prioritizing extending and expanding the FY2017 tax cut, which will expire on December 31. It is unclear if the current economic downturn sparked in part by growing inflation and the President's insistence that broad punitive tariffs will fill the government coffers will make up for the reduced revenue a tax cut would bring.

That brings us to the Debt Ceiling Update. The debt ceiling, reached on January 1, has been using extraordinary measures to prevent defaults since January 17. <u>Treasury Secretary Scott Bessent sent a letter</u> on March 14 to Congressional leadership, which states in part:

"debt issuance suspension period," as previously determined by my predecessor on January 17, 2025, to end on March 14, 2025. will continue through June 27, 2025....The period of time that cash and extraordinary measures may last is subject to considerable uncertainty due to a variety of factors. including the unpredictability of tax receipts and the normal challenges of forecasting the payments and receipts of the U.S. government months into the future. Given this unavoidable uncertainty, Treasury is not able at this time to provide an estimate of how long its cash and extraordinary measures may last. We expect to provide an update during the first half of May, after the majority of receipts from the April income tax filing season have been received.

## **D-M RAO Meeting**

By Polly Parks, Surviving Spouse Liaison

**RAO News:** With the civilian hiring freeze and other measures to shrink the federal workforce, activities at the Base that benefit the retiree and veteran community are under stress, and we need to help pick up the pace. **You are needed to volunteer**. Volunteering will help maintain on-base offices and services and boost the morale of the Airmen and civilian employees. Please reach out if you have a few hours a week to spare. Volunteer opportunities include the RAO office, VITA, Pharmacy, Clinic, Legal Office, Thrift Shop, Family Readiness, and Visitor Reception Facility; for all, you will receive training. Call the RAO at 520-228-5100 and help pitch in!

Continued on page 6

#### D-M RAO Mtg continued from page 5

The RAO office has produced **two checklists for Survivor Notification and Pre-Planning**, which are available at the RAO office.

The Office of the Secretary of the Air Force has clarified how responses are to be collected/collated from civilian staff to comply with SecDef Hegseth's February 27 memo:
Guidance for Department of Defense Civilian Employees on Responding to the Office of Personnel Management's "What You Did Last Week" Email.

However, RAO volunteer staff with .mil addresses continued to receive the weekly requirement. D-M RAO Director Charles Schable, USPHS CAPT (Ret), an experienced hand at navigating the echelons of the Civil Service, tracked down a GS14 at the Pentagon who volunteered to take on this critical mission. Within an hour, this agile and resilient warrior tracked down the necessary team members and got a positive no; RAO volunteer office staff did not have to respond. Apparently, full situational awareness of force composition was not programmed into the Al system generating the emails.

There will not be another RAO Board Meeting until September, however, the RAO Office will be staffed in the interim.

Base News: The 2025 Thunder & Lightening Air Show Over Arizona was a huge success, with over 103,000 attendees coming through the gates. This caused some understandable backups on Saturday but was a huge morale booster for the Davis-Monthan military and civilian community. The Commissary and Exchange both had tables and were able to interact with guests.

June will see some changes AF-wide with 12 Change of Commands scheduled. At Davis-Monthan, the Vice Wing Commander will transition in June, and the Wing Commander will transition in July. Late May is the new target for the Space Force South to bed in. It will consist of a command element as most activity occurs downstream.

Davis-Monthan remains under a civilian hiring freeze. The base has effectively lost a number of civilian billets due to Voluntary Early Retirement Authority (VERA) retirements and DoD's acceptance of deferred resignations. DoD has issued another **deferred resignation offer** on April 7 that will close on April 12 and start on May 1. Under the OPM deferred resignation scheme, civil service personnel who opt-in no longer work but will receive fully loaded pay, annual leave, and sick leave until September 30, 2025, even if the separated employee finds another job. The deferred resignation scheme is being challenged in court and was not addressed in the March Continuing Resolution that funds the government through September 30 at FY2024 levels. OPM is now trying to sell it at paid administrative leave.

The Mission Support Group is being impacted by the hiring freeze. As it stands, the freeze has not significantly impacted tenant operations, but retirees should keep in mind it may take more time to accomplish activities. like ID card renewal or Pharmacy pickup. However, it is expected that the freeze, in combination with further VERAs, deferred resignations, and pending civilian Reduction in Force (RIFs), will significantly impact operations as key civilian support roles will need to be filled by Airmen to keep the Flightline operating optimally. At that point, all services will have longer wait times, possibly reduced hours, or childcare will be unavailable. Davis-Monthan is not there yet.

AAFES major renovations are complete. In the main store, an Amazon pick-up and dropoff is operational. A mini-electronic gaming module is going in in Electronics. In the food court, Starbucks will temporarily move to the unoccupied Flower Store as its space undergoes a renovation. The Filipino café has shut down; AAFES is seeking a new vendor. With the economic and employment downturn, foot traffic is down, and retirees are reminded that they can save money and taxes at the Exchange. The Commissary has seen a 10% increase in Click-to-Go app Continued on page 7

#### D-M RAO continued from page 6

usage. May 1-4 is the Sidewalk Sale, featuring deals on bulk and discounted items. Additional upcoming sales are run-ups to Cinco de Mayo, Memorial Day, and the 4<sup>th</sup> of July.

**VITA** is closing in on April 15 and expects to have serviced 2,000 federal returns. Current returns have generated \$1.171 million in refunds. **VSO** reported that the VA is experiencing staffing cuts in the health care, benefits, and education departments, which is impacting services.

The VA was not present, but they are also looking for volunteers. reprinted at the end of this newsletter. The VA is also facing staff shortages. An April 7, Linda Hersey Stars and Stripes article reports that VA Secretary Doug Collins notified employees that the Department was extending a deferred resignation and VERA offer until April 30, before a RIF. The VA expects to reduce 15% of its 470,000 people. The article quotes Secretary Collins as stating the reorganization "will result in better customer service and convenience for everyone the department exists to serve."



## **Surviving Spouse & Personal Affairs**

By Polly Parks, Surviving Spouse Liaison

During the February DoD Survivor Symposium, Nathan Linux, from the DFAS Retiree and Annuitant Officer, reported on DFAS's shift to easy-to-use online tools that can be accessed at <a href="AskDFAS">AskDFAS</a> on the main dfas.mil page. Quick tools for retirees and annuitants include reporting a death, updating mailing addresses, requesting duplicate 1099 -R, and more. I strongly suggest you take a look. If you are computer literate, this will make your life a lot easier. It is functional and

practical.

DFAS has also incorporated a link to upload forms through the AskDFAS portal (also on the main page), and there is a form library. If you include your email, they will notify you of the form's status.

If you need help, you can always call. The R&A office is staffed M-F from 0800-1700 Eastern. However, submitting forms by snail mail will take 30 days to process. So, if you aren't computer literate, find someone who is Continued on page 8

#### Surviving Spouse continued from page 7

to help you. And make sure that whomever is managing your affairs if you pass, knows what notifications must be made.

To change your IRS tax status upon divorce, marriage, or losing your spouse or dependent children, you must do it in <a href="MyPay">MyPay</a>. The staffed office cannot change this information over the phone. You can get the proper form in the form library and mail it. Changes planned for 2025 include a MyPay notification when annual Survivor Benefit Plan Marital Status Updates. DFAS will mail, but they are pushing submittal through MyPay.

Services and VA tackle Blast Overpressure (BOP): The bipartisan 2025 NDAA established the Defense Intrepid Network for Traumatic Brain Injury and Brain Health as a program of record in the DOD. It requires a comprehensive brain health and trauma demonstration program to provide coordinated, integrated, multi-specialist evaluation, treatment initiation, and aftercare coordination.

It further directs the establishment of a traumatic brain injury oversight strategy and action plan, including the development of DOD roles and responsibilities for mitigating and treating traumatic brain injury (TBI), the establishment of standardized 72-hour follow-up requirements for TBI patients, and a review of current brain injury diagnostic tools.

The March 15 Continuing Resolution uses the fiscal year 2024 line items as its baseline. The March CR, now signed into law, cuts the fiscal year 2025 budget for "research, development, test, and evaluation...[to] be made available to the Defense Health Agency to carry out the congressionally directed medical research programs" from \$1.509 billion to \$650 million, a 57% cut.

Still, the services are taking serious BOP, Traumatic Brain Injury, and other brain injuries that can lead to serious health effects.

In a Q2 FY25 US Army Engineer School

Engineer Blast article, COL Jodie L. Kunkel, Director of the Counter Explosive Hazards Center, explains the new policy "to build awareness, understanding, and drive material solutions to lower and track the BOP effects on personnel." This includes a cognitive monitoring program (CMP) that will track individual soldiers from basic training on.

If peak pressure is over 4 PSI, it can result in injuries, "including brain injury, lung or kidney damage, and gastrointestinal disruptions (no, that is not because one accidentally ingested a little bit of C4). Repeat exposure below the 4PSI threshold or from any part of the blast wave may cause chronic health issues over time....These issues are harder to diagnose because the same signs and symptoms can present in other genetic and environmental conditions (e.g., dementia or riding around in the back of a Bradley without earpro), and the medical and industrial hygiene community still do not know what the threshold is before symptoms appear.

The VA also took the issue seriously. On December 4, 2024, "in response to growing concern about Blast Overpressure, the VA expanded enrollment in the VA health system to unenrolled eligible veterans who served in Vietnam, the Gulf War, Iraq, and Afghanistan. This followed reports by veterans concerned about health issues, including mental health issues and thoughts of suicide, related to repeated blasts and head trauma (low-level artillery blasts, IEDs, missile launches, heavy fire, and more). The VA researchers have been urgently studying the matter to learn more about the potential health impacts of blast exposure.

"Veterans enrolled in VA can access specialty screenings and services to address any health issues related to blast exposure. Veterans who served in Vietnam, the Gulf War, Iraq, Afghanistan, and other specific locations are eligible for VA health care based on their deployments—they do not need to have any health conditions specifically associated with their service in order to be eligible for care."





#### **TUCSON CHAPTER OFFICERS**

Web: https://tucsonmoaa.org/ Facebook: MOAA Tucson Chapter

President: Ann Hollis, USAF LtCol (Ret), 520-749-3573; / annhollis@usa.net

1st Vice President: Gerald Petersen, LTC USA (Ret), 520-250-1914,

cactushome1@earthlink.com

<u>2nd Vice President:</u> John Davee, Col, USAF (Ret), 520-275-7864, <u>kiddavee@gmail.com</u> <u>Personal Affairs/Veteran Committee Rep.</u>: Ann Hollis, USAF LtCol (Ret), 520-749-3573; /

annhollis@usa.net

<u>Legislative Chair</u>: Vacant <u>Secretary</u>: Larry Summers

<u>Treasurer</u>: Charles Vaughan, CAPT. USN, (Ret) 505-553-4364/Chuck.vaughan@comcast.net <u>Membership Chair:</u> Randy Long, Capt USAF (Ret), PhD (614) 595-5532, RLLong@att.net <u>Scholarship Chair:</u> John Davee, Col, USAF (Ret), 520-275-7864, <u>kiddavee@gmail.com</u>

**ESGR Chair**: Ross Orvik, CDR, USN, (Ret),510-393-9359 / rorvik@orvik.com **Surviving Spouse Liaison; Territorial Editor:** Polly Parks, 703-338-6881/

pollyparks@earthlink.net

<u>Chaplain</u>: Bette Ludlow, 520-207-3755, <u>bettyludlow@yahoo.com</u>

Webmaster: Charles Vaughan, CAPT. USN, (Ret) 505-553-4364/Chuck.vaughan@comcast.net

Past President: Tom Owens, Col, USAFR, (Ret), 520-760-3476/owensttt@gmail.com

#### **MOAA Tucson Chapter Mission**

- 1. Advocate and support MOAA national goals.
- 2. Advocate and support the Arizona and metro Tucson programs, activities, and proposed legislation.
- Encourage and promote a spirit of volunteerism and participation in programs and activities beneficial to Tucson civic and military communities.

#### Volunteer to be a MOAA Mover Tucson Chapter needs Your Help

Our MOAA programs and their quality depend on the voluntary efforts of our members. We need a volunteer we still need a Board position of Legislative Chair. Please consider lending your *LEADERSHIP AND VOICE* to the Chapter teams.

Contact Tucson Chapter President Ann Hollis at annhollis@usa.net.

#### **LOCAL VA CONTACTS**

Southern Arizona VA Health Care System (SAVAHCS) 520-792-1450 or 1-800-470-8262 Suicide Prevention Coordinator 520-792-1450 extension 6415

Caregiver Support Program 520-629-1822 extension 5390

Patient Advocate Office 520-629-1819
Care in the Community 520-792-1450 extension 6555

Women's Health Clinic 520-629-4885

**Center for Development & Civic Engagement** 520-629-1822

#### **D-M AFB CONTACT NUMBERS**

Base Welcome Center 520-228-4886 Info and Referral Services 520-228-5690 ID/CAC card processing 520-228-4425 Base Exchange 520-748-7887 Commissary 520-228-3116 Retiree Activities Office 520-228-5100 VSO 520-275-7633

## Our Veterans need YOU!!

The SAVAHCS Center for Development and Civic Engagement office is actively seeking passionate volunteers to join our mission in supporting Veterans.

This is your chance to make a real difference in the lives of those who have served our country.

Show your support for Veterans by volunteering as a receptionist, licensed barber, driver, visitor for housebound Veterans, patient escort, or a patient surveyor, etc.

Volunteering is not just about giving your time; it's about creating connections and showing appreciation for our heroes.

Whether you want to engage directly with Veterans or support them behind the scenes, we have a variety of roles that suit your interests and schedule.

For more information, please email <u>TucsonCDCE@va.gov</u> or call (520) 629-1822.

### SAVAHCS Seeks Volunteer Drivers to Support Veteran Healthcare Access in Tucson and Sierra Vista

The Southern Arizona VA Health Care System (SAVAHCS) seeks to recruit volunteer drivers for its vital DAV (Disabled American Veterans) Transportation Network. This program plays a crucial role in ensuring Veterans can access the healthcare services they've earned through their service.

SAVAHCS is particularly seeking volunteer drivers residing in and around Sierra Vista, Arizona, to transport Veterans to their VA medical appointments in Tucson. Ideal candidates have flexible schedules, good driving records, and can commit to volunteering for a minimum of one year.

Becoming a DAV Transportation Network volunteer is straightforward. Drivers must have a valid, state-issued license and pass a basic physical through the VA. SAVAHCS will provide all necessary training and vehicles for transportation.

For more information on becoming a VA volunteer driver, please contact the SAVAHCS Center for Development and Civic Engagement Office at (520) 629-1822.

## MOAA GOLF TOURNAMENT

JUNE 6, 2025 Del Lago Golf Club

7:30 am Shotgun Start with Scramble Format

COST: \$51.00 Club Fees

Includes Lunch, \$20.00 Tournament Fee
Option \$5.00 includes 1 mulligan, one grenade launch,
& 3 foot putting string per player

## **PRIZES**

1st team prize: \$100

2<sup>nd</sup> Team Prize: \$80.00

**3rd Team Prize: \$60.00** 

Closest To The Pin, Holes #2 & #13:

Free Round Of Golf

All Proceeds go to Veterans Scholarships and Homeless Vets Programs

#### Contact Info:

Gary Herbert, gherbert752@gmail.com / 860-460-9382

**MOAA** is the Military Officers Association of America









Cecilia Lopez Battling Cancer

- ♦ Support Detachment 007 MCL
- ◆ Community Beneficiary Cecilia Lopez

#### **Haven Golf Course**

Green Valley, AZ

Shotgun Start • 4 man scramble

#### \$100.00 per player / \$125 day of

Raffle • 50/50 Raffle • Ball Launcher Longest Drive • Closest to the Pin Hole In One Prize

1st, 2nd & 3rd Place Prizes

Deadline to register is June 11.

520-982-0023